Summary of 2010 EAPN Estonia

In March 2010 initiated EAPN Estonia a campaign “Think and write about poverty”. People from every corner of the country wrote about their worries related to poverty. The campaign was a huge success, because this was first time, when the media talked about poverty so much from different angles. The influence of the campaign still works, although the number of thematic publications has decreased in last few months.

In September 2010 EAPN Estonia organized a conference “Think and write about poverty”, where the final results of the campaign were published. This was a first big step for EAPN Estonia as a new independent organization.

In October The Open Estonia Foundation decided to finance our activities and 2 people  (Anu Toodu and Kärt Mere) started working at EAPN Estonia.

The real organizational work started in October 2010.

In addition to participation at EAPN events in Brussels and abroad, we were invited to acquaint our organization and talk about poverty in Estonia in many conferences and seminars held in Estonia.

Those performances raised interest among NPO-s in Estonia so we could start to invite organizations to join our network. There were many one-to-one meetings, discussions and study visits before we found partner organizations who were really interested and saw the necessity and usefulness of being part of EAPN network. Thanks to this long and thorough preparation period, we now have 16 member organizations who are really interested of working together (although we still have some issues concerning the amount of effort and time what people can put into this work in addition to their paid daily job.

In November and December we were more and more involved into politicians meetings and invited to closed parliament sessions, where specific issues were discussed (like child poverty).

By now we have met with all Parties REP-s before elections. Generally people are very interested of what we have to say but we have noticed a lack of wider dimensional thinking. Every party sees things from very narrow point of view and hence our next goal is to change that and make them think more in European level.

It is probably worth mentioning also, that very few of them have actually heard something from Europe 2020 Strategy. That shows us very clearly the main goals of our organization this year.

Brief English summary of our partner's (of those who have sent their summary) activities is in the table named EAPN Eesti tegevusülevaade oktoober 2010- jaanuar 2011+ liikmesorganisatsioonid 2010.

